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President’s Corner 
Submitted by Glenn Austin, President 
 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, there is no “President’s Corner” article in this issue of the 
newsletter. 
 
 DINNER LOCATION 
 
Since we have heard nothing to the contrary, we assume this month’s dinner is still the same as 
always.  We also assume that the regular chapter meeting will take place at 7:30 PM on Wednesday, 
March 12th in the usual place. 
 
Chapter Meeting Minutes 12 February 2014 
Submitted by Brian LaMontagne, Secretary 

 
Meeting called to Order at 7:35PM by President Glenn Austin. 
 
50/50 – get your tickets now 
 
New Members: 
Randy Coursolle 
Guests: 
Duane Stubben – retired A & P 
 
Thanks for tonight's snacks! 
Pat Dulaney, Kathleen Jones, and Brian Prinzavalli 
 
Minutes – in Newsletter 
 Motion to postpone acceptance of minutes until March due to late release of Newsletter was 
 made by Seb Trost and seconded by Dean Herrington.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer's Report for March, 2014 
Submitted by Brian Prinzavalli, Treasurer 
 

Balance Forward from February, 2014:        $3,338.51 
 
Income for the month: 
 Dues         $140.00 

50/50 Drawing           55.00 
 
Total Income                 195.00 
          Subtotal  $3,533.51 
 



Expense for the month: 
 Annual Fee to National EAA     $125.00 
 Miscellaneous            20.00 
Total Expense                145.00   
 
Ending Balance for March:          $3,388.51  
 

Old Business: None 
 
New Business 

Reports 
 
Tech Counselor – none 
 
Young Eagles – Pahrump is asking about YE event second week of October.  Dean     
                            Herrington mentioned the Red Bull races are the same weekend. 
 
Last year we gained 93 credits for YE activity – worth $5/point Credits expire at the end of the 
year.  Perhaps use for YE who flew with us in Pahrump.  Terry Frazier says we can turn points 
in to National EAA so they can use them for another chapter if we don't have anyone – should 
do this by March if we don't think we'll have someone. 
 

 Eagles – After discussion, consensus was to put it into dormant status due to lack of interest.  
    Helen Carlson has sent out hundreds of emails to various groups with no response.  

 
Flyouts – Next Saturday, Feb 22nd Lake Havasu – Waldo's – look for flyer next week 
 

     Summary on Alamo flyout and Seb's brake problem/resolution 
 
Webmaster – Randy had a request to use email. You can now send to individual members. 
              Reminder that Chapter membership is due. 
 
Newsletter – None 
 
Project Updates – Bob Rogers finally got to fly his Waiex, twice, recently. 
 
Other - CCAA is having an Open House at VGT – discussion of booth and/or Young Eagles. 

 
Guest Speaker -  
Paul Gundersen – Rumblings of “One” that knows too much (FAA Safety Programs) 
 
Roger Hansen urged all members to attend the Henderson City Council Meeting tomorrow night 
(February 13th) at 7:00PM. to express opposition to a Zoning Change Proposal to allow building 
residential projects across Executive Airport Drive from the airport. 
 
Trivia – Kathleen Jones 
   Seb Trost, Howard Curtis and Glenn Carlson got 9 out of 10 correct. 

 
50/50 Drawing - $55 won by Helen Carlson. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Robert Jones and seconded by Ralph Millard.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 9:05 PM. 



 
 

Editor’s Note:  The January Treasurer’s Report was inadvertently left out of the February Newsletter.  
Therefore, it is included below: 

 

 
 
Treasurer's Report for January, 2014 
Submitted by Brian Prinzavalli, Treasurer 

 
Balance Forward from December, 2013:        $4,160.59 
 
Income for the month: 
 50/50 Drawing           70.00 
 
Total Income                  70.00 
          Subtotal  $4,230.59 
 
Expense for the month: 
 Christmas Dinner         1,093.26 
 Meeting Expense              50.00 
 Bank Fee – Stop payment (2)            60.00 
 
Total Expense             1,203.26   
 
Ending Balance for January:         $3,027.33 


